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City of Lakeview Heights 
385 Circle Drive 

Morehead, KY  40351 
 

MEETING OF THE CITY COMMISSION  
Thursday, February 2, 2017 

 
A meeting of the City Commission was held at the Robert Stivers Community Building, 385 Circle 
Drive, Lakeview Heights, with the following present: 
 
Commission Members Present:    Others Present: 
David Bolt, Mayor                                                          Sheriff Matt Sparks             
Bob Camuel, Commissioner A Sign-In Sheet is available 
Mary Magrane, Commissioner     Jennifer Bolt 
Sam Mason, Commissioner       
Eddie Sorrell, Commissioner       
      
Commission Members Absent: 
None    
  
CALL TO ORDER 
Mayor Bolt called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 
 
MINUTES 
Commissioner Magrane made a motion to accept the previous meeting minutes as presented.  
Commissioner Mason made a second to the motion and it carried. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS 
Sheriff Matt Sparks addressed the Commission with comments concerning the recent break-ins 
and attempted break-ins of vehicles in the City.  He responded to questions from the Commission 
and those in attendance and gave the following recommendations: 
 

 First and foremost….CALL 911 TO REPORT ANY INCIDENT. 

 NEVER be a vigilante and try to confront the perpetrator.  

 Keep your individual properties well lit by turning on outside lights or even having KU install a 
security light on your property. 

 Always lock your homes and cars. 

 Do not leave items in your car…..even a plain notebook can look like a tablet through a car 
window.   

 Be on the lookout for suspicious activity, such as vehicles that appear out of place, persons on 
foot that are not familiar and are suspicious acting, anything out of the ordinary and call 911 to 
request assistance. 

 Get license plate numbers. 

 Keep a watch on your neighbors’ property, especially if they are not home. 

 Always report suspicious activity to the Sheriff’s office by calling 911 or Kentucky State Police at 
606 784-4127. 
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OLD BUSINESS 

 Property Taxes 

 There are approximately 8 outstanding 2016 property tax payments. 

 

Other Old Business 

None 

 

NEW BUSINESS 
 
 Treasurer’s Report 

The monthly Financial Report was presented by the Treasurer.    Commissioner Mason 
made a motion to accept the report as presented.  Commissioner Camuel made a second 
to the motion and the motion carried. 
 
Building Inspector 
The current building inspector has resigned and the City of Morehead is in the process of 
recruiting a building inspector.  Until the position is filled, we cannot issue building 
permits.  However, the City can enforce set-back and boundary requirements. 
 
Other New Business 
Commissioner Sorrell spoke of the possible need for more speed bumps.  This item will be 
placed on next month’s agenda. 
 

With no further business pending and through unanimous consent the meeting was adjourned at 
7:37 p.m. 
 
 
 
________________________________             __________________________________ 
David Bolt, Mayor     Jennifer Bolt, City Clerk/Treasurer  


